

March 10,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for March 10,2022 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, Eric Heil (Interim Township Manager), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), and Mike D Erwin (Assistant Utility Supervisor). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
       1.APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 2.24.22 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to        the minutes of the February 24,2022, meeting. Being none, Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes,        seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions on the expenditures. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Bob Betzold. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

3.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA –   NONE
       4.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
Road Master – Ted Williams reported that his crew plowed snow for 10 days. They used 98 10 ton loads and 63 1 ton loads of salt/anti-skid. They had 125 hours of overtime. They spent 4 days cleaning up trees and limbs due to the ice storm. Along with 2 days of filling in washouts and unplugging ditches and pipes due to heavy rains.
Assistant Utility Supervisor – Mike D Erwin reported they have been still trying to locate a leak in the South Main Street/ East State Road area. They repaired a main line leak on Biery Drive and Central Ave Ext. New flow meter is installed and wired at Ranch Street lift station, performed flow test at Walmart, and a contractor completed a sewer lateral at a residence on State Route 257 with a blown in fiberglass liner. The water crew is also working on fixing issues with residential meters. They will be working at the Fire Department to repair a hydrant.
 Zoning/Code Enforcement – Eric Heil reported that the conditional use scheduled for March 24th is cancelled. He had issued six zoning permits, five minor projects and one new house.
Interim Township Manager- Eric Heil stated that himself and Ted Williams will be attending a workshop in April hosted by Venango Conservation District. Eric has been taking an 8-hour course for Environmentally Sensitive Maintenance relating to the Dirt, Gravel, and Low-Volume Road projects. He then presented that he had received a request to cancel a zoning permit and they had requested a refund on a home solar project that will not be performed. Armstrong Franchise Agreement negotiations are moving forward, and we will hold a public meeting at a future meeting. Cranberry Outdoor Expo to be held March 11-13, 2022, at the Cranberry Mall. 
Action Items
1. Bike Trail use request by Sandycreek Elementary PTO May 21, 2022, from 7AM-1PM. Motion to approve was made by Fred Buckholtz. Seconded by Matt McSparren. All in favor. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
2. Appointment of Pete Calenda from UPMC to the Economic Development Committee. Bob Betzold made the motion with Matt McSparren seconding. All in favor. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
Eric informed everyone that an executive session was going to be held following the meeting to discuss personnel and litigation matters.
       5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
             Gordon Bickel mentioned a Traffic Incident management class to be held at Polk Fire Dept, mentioned that                   DEF fluid may be in short supply, and he is in the business of doing LED road flares to replace traditional                       flares.
             Eric Heil mentioned that the 2021 audits have been done and the Liquid Fuels audit showed no findings. He                   recognized and thanked Pam Exley for her hard work during the audit processes.               
       6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – NONE
The meeting was adjourned with Fred Buckholtz making the motion to adjourn and Bob Betzold seconding. All voted in favor at 10:55AM. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be March 24, 2022, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil

Interim Township Manager 

